
 
Friday 23rd May 2025 

 

 

Letter from the Head Teacher 
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We arrive at the last day of one of the loveliest half-terms in recent memory and not just because we have 

enjoyed such fantastic sunshine. I cannot thank our Year 11 and 13 students enough for the way they have 

conducted themselves through the external examinations so far. Furthermore, our students in other year 

groups have been highly supportive. Our staff have run a huge number of early morning and after school 

revision sessions. It has truly been a great effort from Team Toot Hill, and all involved deserve a fantastic 

break. 

 

 

Celebration Evenings 

 

This year will see a new approach to after-school celebrations for year groups. Celebration Evenings will 

replace The Achievement Evenings previously held at Kelham Hall. These will be held at Toot Hill School in the 

concert hall on the following evenings of the last week of the academic year: 

 

o Year 7: 21st July 

o Year 8: 22nd July 

o Year 9: 23rd July 

o Year10: 24th July 

 

The style of awards will also be changing so they are more personalised than in previous years. More details 

will follow next half-term with invitations also going out to award winning students and their families. 

 

 

Early Finish on The Last Day of The Summer Term 

 

We will be closing early on Friday 25th July. This enables our staff to close the site in the afternoon for a deep 

clean in the summer. I can confirm the time of the closure is 12:25 pm. 

 

Finally, I would like to wish you all a lovely half-term and hope we get to enjoy some more sunshine. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Dr C Eardley  

Head Teacher 

 


